
FDA COVER PAGE 

TITLE OF RESOURCE: Raising Voices for Progress in Treatment and Care: Report of the Patient-Focused 
Medical Product Development Meeting on Obstructive Sleep Apnea 

AUTHOR(s) & COLLABORATORS:  
 Author: Kim McCleary, Founder & CEO, Kith Collective, LLC (engaged as a fee-for-service 

consultant by the American Sleep Apnea Association (ASAA) to guide and document the 
AWAKE Sleep Apnea Initiative from its inception) 
Reviewer: Adam Amdur, Chief Patient Officer, ASAA (compensated by ASAA through a 
research grant received from the Patient-Centered Outcomes Research Institute 
(PCORI)) 
Reviewer: Carl Stepnowsky, Chief Science Officer, ASAA (compensated by ASAA through 
research grants received from PCORI) 
Survey Data Analysis: Kim McCleary (see above), Carl Stepnowsky, Chief Science Officer, 
ASAA (see above), and Sean Deering (contractor paid by ASAA) 
Report Design and Layout: Julie Rathjens (contractor paid by ASAA) 
Portrait Photography: Gilles Frydman (contractor paid by ASAA) 
Meeting Photography: Erin Scott (contractor paid by ASAA) 

FUNDING RECEIVED OR GRANTED: 
 Unrestricted educational grants and in-kind donations in support of the AWAKE Sleep 

Apnea Initiative were received from: Jazz Pharmaceuticals, ResMed, Fisher & Paykel 
Healthcare, and Phillips. Evidation Health provided in-kind support utilizing its 
Achievement consumer health platform to collect survey responses. CMB Solutions, 
RemZzzzs, and RT Sleep World assisted with outreach to their customer bases to inform 
them about the initiative. Grants were used to defray costs associated with the meeting 
events, survey, community outreach and educational activities, report production, and 
travel scholarships for selected AWAKE meeting participants who demonstrated 
financial need. ASAA retained sole authority to develop the initiative and select panelists 
and it maintained full editorial control of all written materials, including this report.  

VERSION DATE: September 5, 2018 
The report has not been revised and/or modified in any way after September 5, 2018.  

PERMISSION: The American Sleep Apnea Association has received all necessary permissions to submit 
this resource to the FDA and link to it from the FDA website. Doing so will not violate 
proprietary rights of any other entity. 

POINT OF CONTACT: Adam Amdur 
Chief Patient Officer, American Sleep Apnea Association 
aamdur@sleepapnea.org 

 


